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Statement by the President of the Security Council

At the meeting of the Security Council, held on 26 March 1994, in connection with the 
Council's Consideration of the item entitled The Situation in Haiti, the President of the 
Security Council made the following statement on behalf of the Council:

The Security Council is extremely concerned about the humanitarian situation on the 
ground in the nation of Haiti. Bearing in mind the territorial sovereignty of Haiti, the 
Security Council wishes to ascertain the possibility of United Nations Observers being 
granted access to the country with the express purpose of assessing the humanitarian 
conditions of the many refugees that have been displaced as well as other humanitarian 
concerns that may arise.

The Security Council would like to reiterate the importance of respecting the territorial 
sovereignty of Haiti. Any Observers permitted into the country will merely gather 
information so that both the leaders in Haiti and the international community can 
ascertain the reality of the situation in Haiti. The Council wishes that the nation of Haiti 
receive this request and respond in a timely manner.

The Security Council will remain seized of the matter. 

Passed by consensus, with 0 abstentions
26 March 1994 
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